LINDSAY-STRATHMORE PUBLIC
CEMETERY DISTRICT
639 S. FOOTHILL- LINDSAY, CA 93247
PHONEI/FAX: (559) 562-3349

MAY 2024 BOARD MEETING

The meeting was called to order on May 15, 2024 at 4:36 p.m. in the Lindsay-
Strathmore Cemetery District office by Director Eddie Smith. In addition to
Director Smith in attendance were Director Joshua Flowers, and Cemetery
Manager Rebecca Morales. Director Terry Tredway was not present.

Director Joshua Flowers made the motion that the April 2024 minutes be approved.
Director Eddie Smith seconded the motion, with all in favor, the minutes were
approved.

The current bills were reviewed and paid by the directors. Also examined were the
bills that required payment prior to the meeting. The total bills for April were:
Salaries $13,633.39; Medical Insurance $2,077.65; Water/Grove Care $7,685.39.
Income for April was $100,983.16. The Tritten Account balance was $76,175.26.

Accessible at the meeting for the Board members to review were the (3) county
balance sheets for the Pre-Need, Endowment and General Accounts.

Rebecca Morales presented the May Cemetery Manager’s Report.

Interments for April were: Lindsay (6) full burials and (5) cremation burials, and
(1) Frazier burial.

NEW BUSINESS:

TREES OUTSIDE FENCE (ADDITION 15): Board members asked if we owned
the land beyond the fences for addition 15. Rebecca, cemetery manager, stated that
she would find out.

TRIM CHINESE ELM TREES & REMOVE SOME TREES: Rebecca, cemetery
manager, will obtain three estimates from tree trimming companies to present at
the next board meeting in June. At the June meeting board members will go out on
the grounds and look at the trees that Rebecca and grounds men want to be
removed.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:30 p.m. The next regular Board meeting will be

held at 4:30 p.m. on Wednesday, June 19, 2024.
Respec%’ ely sgomitted,



